
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

April 10, 2023
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Thomson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 8th, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioner McMahan (Zoom), Commissioner Gubrud (Zoom), Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg, Battalion Chief Klinefelter and Secretary Berg.  Firefighter Mark Redis (Zoom) and community member Andrea Xaver were also present.   
Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve the minutes from March 13th and March 18th.  Commissioner Thomson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously (Commissioner Gubrud abstained since he was not at the meetings).

Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve the consent agenda.   Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

* Accounts Payable Check #’s 4129-4135, 4140-4168 in the amount of $25,458.10
* Payroll Check #’s 4136-4139 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,137.22
Correspondence:  N/A
Public Comment:  N/A
Old Business:  

Advisory Committee – Commissioner Thomson is working on setting up some meetings with the advisory committee.  
Newsletter – Secretary Berg asked for input on what items should be in the newsletter.

Source Inspection – We received a source inspection on our Station One property.  The catch basin needs to be cleaned.  Chief Berg received a quote for $7,000 to clean it out.   He is going to wait until the weather is dryer and see about getting it dug out.  The also want the ditch in front of the station cleaned out but the ditch is not on fire department property.

Volunteer Stipend – Commissioner McMahan asked Chief Berg if there was still an expectation of stipends being paid.  Chief Berg believed there was no longer that expectation.
Training Requirement – Commissioner McMahan asked Chief Berg to get input from the firefighters about the training requirement.

Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume.  We have responded to 78 calls so far this year.
New Business:  N/A
Chief’s Report: 
· Chief Berg is working on scheduling a firefighter pinning.

· Engine 921 got new tires.

· Pump testing is coming up.  The cost is $300 per truck this year.

· Mount Vernon ran 662 calls last month.  (22 calls a day).  

· Last week there was a fully involved car fire.

· Engine 921 is having pump issues.

Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report 

· Three firefighters completed the red card refresher class last Saturday.
· The ORV Park had a big event last Saturday.
· The 1st quarter OTEP training is complete.
· There is an MCI scheduled for May 5th.  A919 is planning on taking a crew.
· Second quarter OTEP will be about an MCI.
· The DNR gear has arrived and has been distributed.
Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order: Commissioner McMahan would like to see the District adopt a policy to be reimbursed from the DNR for wildland fires.
Meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Bruce Thomson, Commissioner Chair


